
From: Hennessey, Carol -FS
To: Anderson, Zoanne - FS
Subject: FW: [External Email]2022 IDF&G Sheep Collaring Project #61527
Date: Friday, February 11, 2022 9:03:05 AM

FYI
 

From: Brent Sawyer <backcountryriverguides@gmail.com> 
Sent: Friday, February 11, 2022 8:53 AM
To: Hennessey, Carol -FS <carol.hennessey@usda.gov>
Subject: [External Email]2022 IDF&G Sheep Collaring Project #61527
 

[External Email] 
If this message comes from an unexpected sender or references a vague/unexpected topic; 
Use caution before clicking links or opening attachments.
Please send any concerns or suspicious messages to: Spam.Abuse@usda.gov

 
 
 
 Carol,
I am writing and asking to please allow the use of helicopters within the Wilderness Area on the
Salmon River to catch and test bighorns for M.Ovi. (Idaho Fish and Game Collaring Project
#61527). This step is critical to maintain a healthy Bighorn Sheep population. They are a very
important  historical species to Central Idaho and not allowing helicopter intrusions in the
wilderness area for a sheep study would be irresponsible.
The Wilderness Area that is within the study area already receives moderate to heavy fixed wing
traffic due to the numerous backcountry strips. So, noise pollution is already present and not a
very good argument. The "intrusions" that would incur due to the helicopter flights go into the
"intrusion bin" and never go anywhere from there. I have worked in Wilderness areas all over the
nation and the "Wilderness Act" is very much open to interpretation. PLease allow these intrusions
for the sake of Conservation. Thanks, Brent Sawyer
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